Ligonier Common Council Meeting Monday, March 12, 2018 · Ligonier City Hall 301 South Cavin Street · Ligonier, IN – 7:00 pm

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag

Call to order by Mayor Fisel

Roll Call

Present: Council President Ken Schuman, Council Members Chris Fought, Kelly Ware, and Julia Bell

Mayor Patty Fisel, City Attorney Steve Clouse, and Chief Deputy Clerk Trish Clark

Absent: Becky Gray and Clerk Treasurer Barbara Hawn

Minutes from previous meeting of February 26,2018

Motion to approve: Julia Bell Second: Ken Schuman Vote: All Ayes

Claim Registers - APV # 53565-53683

Motion to approve: Ken Schuman Second: Chris Fought Vote: All Ayes

Comments by Members of Council and Administration

Street Superintendent Mike Burdette

- Plan to remove dead trees when weather permits.
- Working with Park Department to identify trees throughout parks that need removed.
- Time to start taking request for Sidewalk 50/50 program plan for the year.

Water Superintendent Jeff Boyle

- Updated council on the project.
- Will work with Public Safety Director/Police Chief Bryan Shearer about future road closing on North Street and Cavin Street.

Public Safety Director/Police Chief Bryan Shearer

LIDC currently owns the land where the compost site is located. They have graciously let the city use this land for many years and now it is needed to help grow our industry, which is what the land is intended for. Street Superintendent Mike Burdette and I have been working together on looking at other possible sites to relocate the compost site.

Council Member Chris Fought

- Ask if there was anything that could be done about the flags at the old china buffet that is no longer in business.
- Thanked Police department for their quick response in handling recent events.

Council President Ken Schuman

Received calls about how quick the Police responded to recent events. Thanked the Police Department.

Chief Deputy Clerk Trish Clark

Commended Bryan Shearer on how he handled the media in recent events and how gracious he was in praising
the surrounding and regional law enforcement along with our local law enforcement and the citizens for the
quick response.

Mayor Fisel's Comments

Thanked Bryan's police force, and first responders for how they handled the situation and how quickly it was taken care of. Stated the people that committed these crimes were not residents of our city.

Adjournment

Motion to adjourn: Ken Schuman Second: Chris Fought

Barbara Hawn, Clerk Treasurer

Patricia Fisel, Mayor